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Dear Parents and Carers, 

REMINDERS: 
Just a reminder about school uniform. All children should be wear-
ing school uniform and the school PE kit. Children should not be 
wearing trainers, black shoes only. Skirts and dresses should be no 
higher than just above the knee. The same message applies to all 
staff, we also have a dress code and they have also been reminded 
about this. 

HEAD PUPIL 

This week we have successfully appointed our new head pupils from 
year 6. All children in year 6 are give the opportunity to apply for 
this role and they have to write their reasons for wanting this role 
and what they would like to change. We had many children apply 
and all their forms were well written with excellent suggestions on 
how we can improve the school. I was overwhelmed by the response, 
making it very difficult to choose, this has been the strongest field 
ever. It was a very difficult decision but the two successful pupils 
are; Amara and Lucas. A huge congratulations to them and I look 
forward to working with them over the year. Also, thank-you to 
everyone that showed an interest in this role. 

TENNIS: 

We had the good fortune to have a tennis coach come into school 
this week and deliver lessons to base 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8 and 9. The 
children really enjoyed these sessions. There is a page later on in the 
news letter. 

Finally, I would like to wish you all a happy weekend. 

Mrs S. Abdulla 
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The children have had a fabulous 
start adapting to school life. In base 
1 this week our focus text has been 
‘’What Makes Me a Me?’. We have 
spoken a lot about ourselves and our 
families and  loved exploring our 

senses. We walked through a sensory 
tray and described the textures.  

In Read Write Inc this week 
we have been learning our 
new sounds from set 1. 

In maths we are exploring sorting into groups, matching things and finding the 
odd one out. 

In Literacy we  have been looking at the story 
‘What Makes Me a Me’. This taught us that we 
could achieve anything that we wanted to achieve 
and also that everyone is different to one another.  



 

 

 

This week in Starfish.. 

In literacy, we have been writing lists and labels. We have used 
phonics to help us to decode words and our handwriting practise 
to form letters correctly.  

In maths, we have been learning about counting. 
We are ensuring we know our numbers to 10 
and counting 10 objects from a larger group.  

In science, we have been learning about our senses. We went on a sens-
es walk around school and talked about the body parts that help us use 
our senses.  

We also made our own natural frame for our topic ‘Marvellous Me’. 
We talked about how we are all unique. We used natural objects to 
decorate our frames.  



 

 

 
Literacy 

The past few weeks in literacy, we have 
been learning how to write our own 

narrative story based upon the book, ‘Tidy’ 
by Emily Gravett. The children 

thoroughly enjoyed acting out the story 
and their favourite lesson so far was 

finding the features of a narrative and 
marking Mrs Wood’s modelled write! The 
children have now begun to write their 

own stories for their version of ‘Tidy’ and 
what amazing little stories they are! 

Art 

In art we have begun our studies of colour and 
pattern by continuing our own patterns of a 

given picture. The children then left their work 
out to be displayed as they walked round and 

praised the artwork 



 

 

 

 

       Maths 

In Maths children have been learning Place Value, they have learnt how a 2-digit number can be parti-

tioned in different ways. They used Base 10 to represent a value and moved the 

tens and units from group to group to show how a number can be made in dif-

ferent ways, 

Literacy 

In Literacy children have been learning the traditional Indian flood story, Pat-
tan’s Pumpkin. To immerse them into the story and gain a perspective of the 

main character, Pattan, children wrote questions for Pattan and Hot Seated the 

character, answering as if they were Pattan himself. Children used their knowledge of the story to an-

swer the questions. 

 

Music 

This week in Music children continued a unit called ‘Hands, Feet, 

Heart’. Children recapped last weeks lesson on pulse, and worked on 

staying in time to the beat of the music. They also discussed which 

parts of the song were the verses, bridge, chorus and introduction. 

Children were then introduced to the musical instrument the glocken-

spiel. Children learnt where the notes C, G and A were, which were 

the notes needed to accompany their class song. Children took it in turns to play 

along to the song whilst their classmates sang, 

Jigsaw (PSHE) 

This week in Jigsaw children discussed their responsibilities in class and school. We 

spoke about the reasons it’s important to be responsible and how it makes us feel 

when we are given responsibilities. Children were then given a group of pictures 

and asked to order them from most to least important. Children were able to ex-

plain why they had ordered the pictures in this order. 
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On Wednesday 18th September, Tom Calver 
from the Telford Tennis Centre delivered 
tennis workshop across the school. Children 
took part in a range of tennis activities and 

learnt lots of new skills! 
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Homework of the week award 
We have introduced a new award for Friday’s award assembly. 

This is in recognition of the fabulous homework most of our children produce. It is 
also to show the importance of doing homework. 

We need to ensure that children are equipped to be able to complete homework, as a 
school we are looking at our homework offer and adapting it to meet the needs of 
the children.  

The most important homework your child can complete is reading, this opens the 
doors to all other learning in school and in life. 

Each Base has nominated two children for this week’s homework of the week award 
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Turtles Casper Zhaire 

Starfish Mathias Ethan 

Seahorses Alfie Bridget 

Dolphins Alfie Willow 

Seals Retal Harriet 

Swordfish Dara Jared 

Beluga’s Pradeep Sakina 

Octopi Layla Natalia 

Sharks Dominic Sienna 



 

 

 

 

Star Player of the week award 
 

On Monday, Thursday and Friday, all children have PE. This is de-
livered by the Crossbar coach. The coaches have recently introduced 
star player of the week from each base. This is because of the ef-
fort they make and the sportsmanship they show. Please see the chil-
dren chosen for ‘Star Player of the week’ award this week. 
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Turtles Heidi 

Starfish Maria 

Seahorses Gunveer 

Dolphins Tymon 

Seals Jasmine 

Swordfish Phoebe 

Beluga’s Freya 

Octopi  Clim 

Sharks Sufyan 
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Friday Awards 

Our Awards Assembly takes place on a Friday via Microsoft Teams. Children were awarded with 
their certificates in class. Please see below a list of the children who have received awards this 

week. 

Best class attendance this week: 

KS1 ~ Seahorses ~ 98% ~  FANTASTIC 

KS2 ~ Belugas ~ 96% ~ SUPER 

Base Star of 
the week 

Worker of 
the week 

Whale Rules 
Champion 

Respectful 
Rangers 

Handwriting 
Heroes 

Punctual 
Panda 

Best at-
tendance 

1 Leon Nicholas 

Rory 

Reggie 

Hope 

Daria 

Artemis 

Antoni Obie Yuvraj 

2 Molly Lottie 

Marnie 

Evelyn 

Ellie 

Rahnia 

Finley 

Roman 

 

Amelia Arlo 

3 Nathan Simran 

Eric 

Gunveer 

Amrita 

Jaipreet 

Alfie 

Willow Cooper Anna 

4 Ellie Leyla 

Lexi 

Sohaib 

Lexi 

Harry 

Enzo 

Arnesh Jasmine Preston 

5 Joey Isla 

Lewis 

Ebony 

Harrison 

Brayan 

Carter 

Nicholas Manveer Gabriella 

6 Ivy Koray 

Phoebe 

Corbyn 

Prisha 

Max 

Jaskarn 

Eloise Arjan Layton 

7 Harry Leo 

Bella 

Emma 

Reuben 

Daniel 

Amelia 

Ismail James Simran 

8 Audrey Audrey 

Alfie 

Clim 

Jayden 

Louie 

Iris 

Nikola Leon Emily 

9 Thomas Jayden 

Oceane 

Jacob 

Parmeet 

Britney 

Phoebe 

Isla Ellysia Maizey 
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